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COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE- SEPTEMBER 17, 2002 

NOISE BY-LAW EXEMPTION 
KEELE STREET RESURFACING 
REGION OF YORK 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends that an exemption to the Noise 
By-law be granted to the Region of York for 4 weeks commencing the week of September 23, 
2002 for the necessary resurfacing on Keele Street from Highway 7 to Langstaff Road and from 
665 metres south of Rutherford Road to approximately 300 metres south of Rutherford Road. 

Purpose 

To seek a noise By-law exemption. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

A request was received September 6, 2002 from the Region of York for an exemption to the 
Noise By-law for road resurfacing works on Keele Street between 8:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m., 
Monday to Friday for a period of approximately 4 weeks commencing the week of September 23, 
2002.  The letter is attached. 

Conclusion 

It is in order to grant the noise By-law exemption. 

Attachments 

Letter. 

Report prepared by: 

Pat Marcantonio, C.E.T. � Sr. Engineering Assistant, ext. 8367 
Dan Stevens, P. Eng. � Manager of Engineering/Construction Services, ext. 8257 
Fred Lam, P. Eng. � Design Engineer 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
 
 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works 
 
PM:MC 
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